

NON-AGENDA

July 1, 2022

Board Policy EL-7 Communication and Support to the Bard The BAOs shall inform and support the Board in its work.

Page	CEO BULLETIN & NEWSLETTERS						
rage	CEO Bulletin: None						
	BOARD MEMBER REQUESTS & INFORMATIONAL ITEMS						
4	BMR/IBMR Weekly Reports: 06/30/22						
5	Memo from Marta Lugo, Assistant Officer, External Affairs, to Rachael Gibson Chief of External Affairs, dated 06/23/22, regarding Letters to Mayors on Mandatory Outdoor Water Conservation and Enforcement Measures.						
	INCOMING BOARD CORRESPONDENCE						
19	Board Correspondence Weekly Report: 06/30/22						
20	Email from Jim Foley, to Director Hsueh, dated 06/24/22, regarding Percolation Ponds(C-22-0103).						
25	Email from Scott and Dorothy Metcalf, to the Board of Directors, dated 06/24/22, regarding Adobe Creek (C-22-0104).						
26	Email from Kathy Sweeney, to Director Santos, dated 06/26/22, regarding Tiny Homes at 14630 Noble Avenue, San Jose CA (C-22-0105).						
27	Letter for Councilmember David Cohen, dated 06/24/22, regarding the Noble Ave Property for Design and Development of an Emergency Interim Housing Community (C-22-0106).						
28	Email from Raymond Mueller, to Director Kremen, dated 06/28/22, regarding Measure T Funding (C-22-0107).						
	OUTGOING BOARD CORRESPONDENCE						
32	Email from Director Hsueh, to Brenda Grimse, dated 06/28/22, regarding Water Conservation and Supply (C-22-0101).						

Board correspondence has been removed from the online posting of the Non-Agenda to protect personal contact information. Lengthy reports/attachments may also be removed due to file size limitations. Copies of board correspondence and/or reports/attachments are available by submitting a public records request to publicrecords@valleywater.org.

CEO BULLETIN

BOARD MEMBER REQUESTS and Informational Items

Report Name: Board Member Requests

Request	Request Date	Director	BAO/Chief	Staff	Description	20 Days Due Date	Expected Completion Date	Disposition
I-22-0004	06/14/22	Hsueh	Baker	Gin	Director Hsueh requests staff to prepare a follow up email to Mr. Burns (original Correspondence C-22-0081 in May) regarding AMI and smart metering, since SJ	07/04/22		
					Water received approval to deploy AMI, one of Mr. Burns' concerns.			
1-22-0005	06/27/22	Estremera	Orellana	Hopper	At the 06/08/22 DIAHC meeting, staff was requested to provide the committee a comprehensive list of VW active agreements that are contracted with tribal communities.	07/17/22		



MEMORANDUM

FC 14 (08-21-19)

TO: Rachael Gibson, Chief of External Affairs FROM: Marta Lugo, Assistant

Officer for External Affairs

SUBJECT: Letters to Mayors on Mandatory Outdoor

Water Conservation and Enforcement

Measures

DATE: June 23, 2022

Attached to this memorandum are copies of letters sent to six Santa Clara County Mayors by Director Kremen regarding Valley Water's recent mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures.

Nine other letters from Chair Pro Tem Varela were previously sent out to Santa Clara County Mayors on June 7, 2022, per the memo included in the Non-Agenda packet posted on June 10, 2022. This final set of letters completes the effort to inform all cities in Santa Clara County of Valley Water's water conservation and enforcement actions.

The recipients are:

- 1. Anita Enander, Mayor of the City of Los Altos
- 2. George Tyson, Mayor of the Town of Los Altos Hills
- 3. Rob Rennie, Mayor of the Town of Los Gatos
- 4. Javed I. Ellahie, Mayor of the City of Monte Sereno
- 5. Lucas Ramirez, Mayor of the City of Mountain View
- 6. Patrick Burt, Mayor of the City of Palo Alto

Marta Lugo

Assistant Officer for External Affairs



John L. Varela / Chair Pro Tem (District 1)

Barbara F. Keegan (District 2)

Richard P. Santos (District 3)

Linda J. LeZotte (District 4)

Nai Hsueh (District 5)

Tony Estremera (District 6)

Gary Kremen (District 7)

The Honorable Anita Enander

June 23, 2022

Mayor of the City of Los Altos 1 North San Antonio Road Los Altos, CA 94022 **CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER**

Rick L. Callender, Esq.

CLERK OF THE BOARD

Michele L. King, CMC

Dear Mayor Enander and City Council:

On May 24, 2022, the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) Board of Directors adopted an ordinance to enforce mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures during water shortages, including penalties for violations. The ordinance applies to those who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water.

As you know, the Valley Water Board adopted a resolution last June to declare a water shortage emergency condition and established a countywide 15% water use reduction goal. This resolution was amended on April 12, 2022, calling for no more than 2 days of irrigation in a week for lawns and ornamental landscapes, and outlining additional water conservation measures that correspond to Stage 3 of Valley Water's Water Shortage Contingency Plan.

While Santa Clara County has made progress in reducing water use since the water shortage declaration, there was an alarming increasing trend in water use in the first three months of 2022 and the cumulative water savings is currently only 3%, compared to 2019 usage levels. Additional action is needed to ensure sufficient water supply for our communities and enforcement will help increase awareness of the drought emergency, conserve scare supplies, and help our county prepare for a possible fourth year of drought.

As such, effective on June 1, 2022, all property owners in Santa Clara County who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, which includes groundwater and treated water, shall **not** do any of the following:

- Water ornamental lawns more than two days a week.
- Water any outdoor landscape between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.
- Water in a manner that results in excessive runoff.
- Water outdoors during and within 48 hours of significant rainfall.

The attached ordinance outlines all of Valley Water's outdoor drought water waste prohibitions and the process for enforcement actions, including written notification of reported violations and increased financial penalties up to \$10,000 per violation in extraordinary circumstances. We are also including an information sheet that can be shared with your constituencies with details on how to report water waste as well as helpful tips to save water.

The Honorable Anita Enander Page 2 June 23, 2022

We greatly appreciate the initiative your city has already taken to underscore the ongoing drought emergency and your leadership in encouraging residents to "say 'YES' to saving water." Valley Water stands ready to provide you with the educational resources and outreach materials needed to highlight these water waste restrictions in your city. Valley Water provides drought and conservation information in multiple languages, answers questions and accepts feedback through our BeHeard webpage, offers water conservation rebates and programs, and conducts public outreach presentations. Additionally, we offer free water conservation devices to all eligible properties in Santa Clara County through our online Shopping Cart.

The Valley Water Board commends you for your continued leadership and greatly appreciates your support and partnership in our efforts to reduce water waste and provide safe, clean water to our communities. To ensure you have all the information you need to help save water during the drought, Roseryn Bhudsabourg, Supervising Program Administrator for Local Government Relations, will work with your staff to help support this coordinated countywide effort to conserve water. Your staff may also contact her directly at (408) 630-3099 or rbhudsabourg@valleywater.org. We look forward to answering any questions you may have, and we thank you for your consideration of these matters of critical importance.

Sincerely,

Gary Kremen
Director, District 7

cc: Los Altos City Council (5), City Manager Gabriel Engeland, Valley Water Board of Directors (7),

R. Callender

rb:jh 0622a-l

Attachments: Valley Water Ordinance No. 22-02, Valley Water Resolution No. 22-20,



John L. Varela / Chair Pro Tem (District 1)

Barbara F. Keegan (District 2)

Richard P. Santos (District 3)

Linda J. LeZotte (District 4)

Nai Hsueh (District 5) Tony Estremera (District 6)

Gary Kremen (District 7)

The Honorable George Tyson

Mayor of the Town of Los Altos Hills

June 23, 2022

26379 Fremont Road Los Altos Hills, CA 94022 **CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER**

Rick L. Callender, Esq.

CLERK OF THE BOARD

Michele L. King, CMC

Dear Mayor Tyson and Town Council:

On May 24, 2022, the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) Board of Directors adopted an ordinance to enforce mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures during water shortages, including penalties for violations. While this ordinance applies only to those who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, we hope that the Town of Los Altos Hills will join us in saving water during the drought.

As you know, the Valley Water Board adopted a resolution last June to declare a water shortage emergency condition and established a countywide 15% water use reduction goal. This resolution was amended on April 12, 2022, calling for no more than 2 days of irrigation in a week for lawns and ornamental landscapes, and outlining additional water conservation measures that correspond to Stage 3 of Valley Water's Water Shortage Contingency Plan.

While Santa Clara County has made progress in reducing water use since the water shortage declaration, there was an alarming increasing trend in water use in the first three months of 2022 and the cumulative water savings is currently only 3%, compared to 2019 usage levels. Additional action is needed to ensure sufficient water supply for our communities and enforcement will help increase awareness of the drought emergency, conserve scare supplies, and help our county prepare for a possible fourth year of drought.

As such, we recommend the following water use prohibitions for all residents and businesses, if applicable, in your town:

- Water ornamental lawns more than two days a week.
- Water any outdoor landscape between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.
- Water in a manner that results in excessive runoff.
- Water outdoors during and within 48 hours of significant rainfall.

We greatly appreciate the initiative your town has already taken to underscore the ongoing drought emergency and your leadership in encouraging residents to "say 'YES' to saving water." Valley Water stands ready to provide you with the educational resources and outreach materials needed to highlight these water waste restrictions in your town. Valley Water provides drought and conservation information in multiple languages, answers guestions and accepts feedback through our BeHeard webpage, offers water conservation rebates and programs, and conducts public outreach presentations. The Honorable George Tyson Page 2 June 23, 2022

Additionally, we offer free water conservation devices to all eligible properties in Santa Clara County through our online Shopping Cart.

The Valley Water Board commends you for your continued leadership and greatly appreciates your support and partnership in our efforts to reduce water waste and provide safe, clean water to our communities. To ensure you have all the information you need to help save water during the drought, Roseryn Bhudsabourg, Supervising Program Administrator for Local Government Relations, will work with your staff to help support this coordinated countywide effort to conserve water. Your staff may also contact her directly at (408) 630-3099 or rbhudsabourg@valleywater.org. We look forward to answering any questions you may have, and we thank you for your consideration of these matters of critical importance.

Sincerely,

Gary Kremen

Director, District 7

cc: Los Altos Hills Town Council, City Manager Peter Pirnejad, Valley Water Board of Directors (7),

R. Callender

rb:jh 0622a-l

Attachments: Valley Water Ordinance No. 22-02, Valley Water Resolution No. 22-20,



John L. Varela / Chair Pro Tem (District 1)

Barbara F. Keegan (District 2)

Richard P. Santos (District 3)

Linda J. LeZotte (District 4)

Nai Hsueh (District 5)

Tony Estremera (District 6)
Gary Kremen (District 7)

The Honorable Rob Rennie

Mayor of the Town of Los Gatos 110 East Main Street Los Gatos. CA 95030

June 23, 2022

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Rick L. Callender, Esq.

CLERK OF THE BOARD

Michele L. King, CMC

Dear Mayor Rennie and Town Council:

On May 24, 2022, the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) Board of Directors adopted an ordinance to enforce mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures during water shortages, including penalties for violations. The ordinance applies to those who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water.

As you know, the Valley Water Board adopted a resolution last June to declare a water shortage emergency condition and established a countywide 15% water use reduction goal. This resolution was amended on April 12, 2022, calling for no more than 2 days of irrigation in a week for lawns and ornamental landscapes, and outlining additional water conservation measures that correspond to Stage 3 of Valley Water's Water Shortage Contingency Plan.

While Santa Clara County has made progress in reducing water use since the water shortage declaration, there was an alarming increasing trend in water use in the first three months of 2022 and the cumulative water savings is currently only 3%, compared to 2019 usage levels. Additional action is needed to ensure sufficient water supply for our communities and enforcement will help increase awareness of the drought emergency, conserve scare supplies, and help our county prepare for a possible fourth year of drought.

As such, effective on June 1, 2022, all property owners in Santa Clara County who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, which includes groundwater and treated water, shall **not** do any of the following:

- Water ornamental lawns more than two days a week.
- Water any outdoor landscape between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.
- Water in a manner that results in excessive runoff.
- Water outdoors during and within 48 hours of significant rainfall.

The attached ordinance outlines all of Valley Water's outdoor drought water waste prohibitions and the process for enforcement actions, including written notification of reported violations and increased financial penalties up to \$10,000 per violation in extraordinary circumstances. We are also including an information sheet that can be shared with your constituencies with details on how to report water waste as well as helpful tips to save water.

The Honorable Rob Rennie Page 2 June 23, 2022

We greatly appreciate the initiative your town has already taken to underscore the ongoing drought emergency and your leadership in encouraging residents to "say 'YES' to saving water." Valley Water stands ready to provide you with the educational resources and outreach materials needed to highlight these water waste restrictions in your town. Valley Water provides drought and conservation information in multiple languages, answers questions and accepts feedback through our BeHeard webpage, offers water conservation rebates and programs, and conducts public outreach presentations. Additionally, we offer free water conservation devices to all eligible properties in Santa Clara County through our online Shopping Cart.

The Valley Water Board commends you for your continued leadership and greatly appreciates your support and partnership in our efforts to reduce water waste and provide safe, clean water to our communities. To ensure you have all the information you need to help save water during the drought, Roseryn Bhudsabourg, Supervising Program Administrator for Local Government Relations, will work with your staff to help support this coordinated countywide effort to conserve water. Your staff may also contact her directly at (408) 630-3099 or rbhudsabourg@valleywater.org. We look forward to answering any questions you may have, and we thank you for your consideration of these matters of critical importance.

Sincerely,

Gary Kremen

Director, District 7

cc: Los Gatos Town Council (5), Town Manager Laurel Prevetti, Valley Water Board of Directors (7),

R. Callender

rb:jh 0622a-I

Attachments: Valley Water Ordinance No. 22-02, Valley Water Resolution No. 22-20,



John L. Varela / Chair Pro Tem (District 1)

Barbara F. Keegan (District 2)

Richard P. Santos (District 3)

Linda J. LeZotte (District 4) Nai Hsueh (District 5)

Tony Estremera (District 6)

Gary Kremen (District 7)

The Honorable Javed I. Ellahie Mayor of the City of Monte Sereno

18041 Saratoga-Los Gatos Road

Monte Sereno, CA 95030

June 23, 2022

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Rick L. Callender, Esq.

CLERK OF THE BOARD

Michele L. King, CMC

Dear Mayor Ellahie and City Council:

On May 24, 2022, the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) Board of Directors adopted an ordinance to enforce mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures during water shortages, including penalties for violations. The ordinance applies to those who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water.

As you know, the Valley Water Board adopted a resolution last June to declare a water shortage emergency condition and established a countywide 15% water use reduction goal. This resolution was amended on April 12, 2022, calling for no more than 2 days of irrigation in a week for lawns and ornamental landscapes, and outlining additional water conservation measures that correspond to Stage 3 of Valley Water's Water Shortage Contingency Plan.

While Santa Clara County has made progress in reducing water use since the water shortage declaration, there was an alarming increasing trend in water use in the first three months of 2022 and the cumulative water savings is currently only 3%, compared to 2019 usage levels. Additional action is needed to ensure sufficient water supply for our communities and enforcement will help increase awareness of the drought emergency, conserve scare supplies, and help our county prepare for a possible fourth year of drought.

As such, effective on June 1, 2022, all property owners in Santa Clara County who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, which includes groundwater and treated water, shall not do any of the following:

- Water ornamental lawns more than two days a week.
- Water any outdoor landscape between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.
- Water in a manner that results in excessive runoff.
- Water outdoors during and within 48 hours of significant rainfall.

The attached ordinance outlines all of Valley Water's outdoor drought water waste prohibitions and the process for enforcement actions, including written notification of reported violations and increased financial penalties up to \$10,000 per violation in extraordinary circumstances. We are also including an information sheet that can be shared with your constituencies with details on how to report water waste as well as helpful tips to save water.

The Honorable Javed I. Ellahie Page 2 June 23, 2022

We greatly appreciate the initiative your city has already taken to underscore the ongoing drought emergency and your leadership in encouraging residents to "say 'YES' to saving water." Valley Water stands ready to provide you with the educational resources and outreach materials needed to highlight these water waste restrictions in your city. Valley Water provides drought and conservation information in multiple languages, answers questions and accepts feedback through our BeHeard webpage, offers water conservation rebates and programs, and conducts public outreach presentations. Additionally, we offer free water conservation devices to all eligible properties in Santa Clara County through our online Shopping Cart.

The Valley Water Board commends you for your continued leadership and greatly appreciates your support and partnership in our efforts to reduce water waste and provide safe, clean water to our communities. To ensure you have all the information you need to help save water during the drought, Roseryn Bhudsabourg, Supervising Program Administrator for Local Government Relations, will work with your staff to help support this coordinated countywide effort to conserve water. Your staff may also contact her directly at (408) 630-3099 or rbhudsabourg@valleywater.org. We look forward to answering any questions you may have, and we thank you for your consideration of these matters of critical importance.

Sincerely,

Gary Kremen

Director, District 7

cc: Monte Sereno City Council (5), City Manager Steve Leonardis, Valley Water Board of Directors (7), R. Callender

rb:jh 0622a-l

Attachments: Valley Water Ordinance No. 22-02, Valley Water Resolution No. 22-20,



John L. Varela / Chair Pro Tem (District 1)

Barbara F. Keegan (District 2)

Richard P. Santos (District 3)

Linda J. LeZotte (District 4)

Nai Hsueh (District 5)

Tony Estremera (District 6)

Gary Kremen (District 7)

The Honorable Lucas Ramirez

Mayor of the City of Mountain View 500 Castro Street

June 23, 2022

Mountain View, CA 94041

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Rick L. Callender, Esq.

CLERK OF THE BOARD

Michele L. King, CMC

Dear Mayor Ramirez and City Council:

On May 24, 2022, the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) Board of Directors adopted an ordinance to enforce mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures during water shortages, including penalties for violations. The ordinance applies to those who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, which includes portions of the City of Mountain View.

As you know, the Valley Water Board adopted a resolution last June to declare a water shortage emergency condition and established a countywide 15% water use reduction goal. This resolution was amended on April 12, 2022, calling for no more than 2 days of irrigation in a week for lawns and ornamental landscapes, and outlining additional water conservation measures that correspond to Stage 3 of Valley Water's Water Shortage Contingency Plan.

While Santa Clara County has made progress in reducing water use since the water shortage declaration, there was an alarming increasing trend in water use in the first three months of 2022 and the cumulative water savings is currently only 3%, compared to 2019 usage levels. Additional action is needed to ensure sufficient water supply for our communities and enforcement will help increase awareness of the drought emergency, conserve scare supplies, and help our county prepare for a possible fourth year of drought.

As such, effective on June 1, 2022, all property owners in Santa Clara County who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, which includes groundwater and treated water, shall **not** do any of the following:

- Water ornamental lawns more than two days a week.
- Water any outdoor landscape between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.
- Water in a manner that results in excessive runoff.
- Water outdoors during and within 48 hours of significant rainfall.

The attached ordinance outlines all of Valley Water's outdoor drought water waste prohibitions and the process for enforcement actions, including written notification of reported violations and increased financial penalties up to \$10,000 per violation in extraordinary circumstances. We are also including an information sheet that can be shared with your constituencies with details on how to report water waste as well as helpful tips to save water.

The Honorable Lucas Ramirez Page 2 June 23, 2022

We greatly appreciate the initiative your city has already taken to underscore the ongoing drought emergency and your leadership in encouraging residents to "say 'YES' to saving water." Valley Water stands ready to provide you with the educational resources and outreach materials needed to highlight these water waste restrictions in your city. Valley Water provides drought and conservation information in multiple languages, answers questions and accepts feedback through our BeHeard webpage, offers water conservation rebates and programs, and conducts public outreach presentations. Additionally, we offer free water conservation devices to all eligible properties in Santa Clara County through our online Shopping Cart.

The Valley Water Board commends you for your continued leadership and greatly appreciates your support and partnership in our efforts to reduce water waste and provide safe, clean water to our communities. To ensure you have all the information you need to help save water during the drought, Roseryn Bhudsabourg, Supervising Program Administrator for Local Government Relations, will work with your staff to help support this coordinated countywide effort to conserve water. Your staff may also contact her directly at (408) 630-3099 or rbhudsabourg@valleywater.org. We look forward to answering any questions you may have, and we thank you for your consideration of these matters of critical importance.

Sincerely,

Gary Kremen

Director, District 7

cc: Mountain View City Council (7), City Manager Kimbra McCarthy, Valley Water Board of Directors (7), R. Callender

rb:jh 0622a-l

Attachments: Valley Water Ordinance No. 22-02, Valley Water Resolution No. 22-20,



John L. Varela / Chair Pro Tem (District 1)

Barbara F. Keegan (District 2) Richard P. Santos (District 3)

Linda J. LeZotte (District 4)

Nai Hsueh (District 5)

Tony Estremera (District 6)

Gary Kremen (District 7)

June 23, 2022

The Honorable Patrick Burt Mayor of the City of Palo Alto 250 Hamilton Avenue Palo Alto, CA 94301 CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Rick L. Callender, Esq.

CLERK OF THE BOARD

Michele L. King, CMC

Dear Mayor Burt and City Council:

On May 24, 2022, the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) Board of Directors adopted an ordinance to enforce mandatory outdoor water conservation and enforcement measures during water shortages, including penalties for violations. While this ordinance applies only to those who receive potable water supplied or managed by Valley Water, we hope that the City of Palo Alto will join us in saving water during the drought.

As you know, the Valley Water Board adopted a resolution last June to declare a water shortage emergency condition and established a countywide 15% water use reduction goal. This resolution was amended on April 12, 2022, calling for no more than 2 days of irrigation in a week for lawns and ornamental landscapes, and outlining additional water conservation measures that correspond to Stage 3 of Valley Water's Water Shortage Contingency Plan.

While Santa Clara County has made progress in reducing water use since the water shortage declaration, there was an alarming increasing trend in water use in the first three months of 2022 and the cumulative water savings is currently only 3%, compared to 2019 usage levels. Additional action is needed to ensure sufficient water supply for our communities and enforcement will help increase awareness of the drought emergency, conserve scare supplies, and help our county prepare for a possible fourth year of drought.

As such, we recommend the following water use prohibitions for all residents and businesses, if applicable, in your city:

- Water ornamental lawns more than two days a week.
- Water any outdoor landscape between 9 a.m. and 6 p.m.
- Water in a manner that results in excessive runoff.
- Water outdoors during and within 48 hours of significant rainfall.

We greatly appreciate the initiative your city has already taken to underscore the ongoing drought emergency and your leadership in encouraging residents to "say 'YES' to saving water." Valley Water stands ready to provide you with the educational resources and outreach materials needed to highlight these water waste restrictions in your city. Valley Water provides drought and conservation information in multiple languages, answers questions and accepts feedback through our BeHeard webpage, offers water conservation rebates and programs, and conducts public outreach presentations.

The Honorable Patrick Burt Page 2 June 23, 2022

Additionally, we offer free water conservation devices to all eligible properties in Santa Clara County through our online Shopping Cart.

The Valley Water Board commends you for your continued leadership and greatly appreciates your support and partnership in our efforts to reduce water waste and provide safe, clean water to our communities. To ensure you have all the information you need to help save water during the drought, Roseryn Bhudsabourg, Supervising Program Administrator for Local Government Relations, will work with your staff to help support this coordinated countywide effort to conserve water. Your staff may also contact her directly at (408) 630-3099 or rbhudsabourg@valleywater.org. We look forward to answering any questions you may have, and we thank you for your consideration of these matters of critical importance.

Sincerely,

Gary Kremen

Director, District 7

cc: Palo Alto City Council (7), City Manager Ed Shikada, Valley Water Board of Directors (7),

R. Callender

rb:jh 0622a-l

Attachments: Valley Water Ordinance No. 22-02, Valley Water Resolution No. 22-20,